
 

 

 
 
Fenimore Landfill Update 
Wednesday, September 25, 2013 

 
 

Landfill Site Work 

While awaiting delivery of the custom scrubber, DEP located and acquired a surplus industrial 

scrubber for the gas collection and treatment system. The interim scrubber is now onsite, and DEP 

and its contractor are assembling and erecting it. The surplus scrubber will take approximately one 

week to test to determine if it can become operational as an interim solution.  

Additionally, an underground electrical conduit for power to the gas treatment equipment was 

installed.  

 

Air Monitoring 

The five H2S air monitoring stations will continue to operate 24/7. The data is telemetered to DEP for 
review. In addition, the town’s contractor, Emilcott, is developing a detailed plan that includes 
location of four more H2S monitors and a schedule for their installation. 

 

A Look Ahead 

Site preparations continue for the custom scrubber, which is being fabricated offsite, including areas 
for temporary water storage (red tanks that were on site previously).  

Work continues to bring water and electric utilities to the landfill for equipment operations. The 
natural gas line is already installed and pressure tested. 

 

Fenimore Call Center 

DEP has established a call center to assist with resident questions. If you wish to file an odor 
complaint, call 1-877-WARN-DEP, 24/7. If you wish to ask questions without filing an odor complaint, 
call DEP at (609) 341-2875 during regular business hours (9:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through 
Friday). On weekends and evenings and holidays, callers can leave a message and their call will be 
returned. Questions may also be emailed to RoxburyTwpFenimoreQuestions@dep.state.nj.us. 
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